STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 9th May 2016.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Sue Cutts, Stephen Cotton, Irfan Razvi, Sarah Edge, Ian Meadows, Shelley Stubbs, Mike Cody, Richard Webb, Martin Shaw, Jim Heath, Alastair Kelcher and Delia Cliffe was present.
1. APOLOGIES
Amanda Alamanos, Judy Lea, Stephen Marshall, Clive Marchant,
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

As Amanda Alamanos was not present there was no report given.
5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised that she has attended the Primary Care meeting which happens once a month with Pharmacists, GPs etc. 
Delia asked if anyone is having issues with Capita then it needs to be fed back through her.

Delia also advised that she attends bi-monthly, a Performance and Governance group meeting, the organiser has mentioned that they are quite happy for a representative from the LOC to attend these meetings in Rugeley. Sue Cutts advised that she could attend if necessary.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart advised that at the AGM we will be asked to vote on Staffordshire increasing the LOCSU levy up to 0.5%. The committee were happy with that proposal.

Stewart has been completing the required Information Governance for SASPEC and will pull out policies which may be relevant to the wider profession. Once this has been completed then, rather than each individual practices having to complete IG to obtain a NHS email address, then we can receive a generic one.

Stewart advised that LOCSU Hot Brief 49, which Alison Lowell sent out, has all the information relating to GOS ordering along with email addresses etc, so advised the committee to read it.
The AGM will be held at Yarnfield Park on 14th June and to which Stewart may bring a new model constitution along if that is approved. The committee are happy to remain at Yarnfield Park for the AGM and subsequent meetings.
7. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 
Mark McCracken advised that Irfan Razvi and he had attended a CRB meeting regarding the PEATS and GRR services in Stafford and Cannock. The CCG are pleased with most elements of the services but there are a couple of areas of the service where we are falling short – there is not enough of PEATS being triaged within 48 hours and not enough GRR Test As being done within 2 weeks of the sight test. It looks like optometrists are not entering information quickly enough onto the module which will affect the data. This will be discussed at the CET event on 16th May, where there will also be lectures from Bal Manoj and Lynval Jones.
Mark advised that the CCG wanted to increase the publicity around PEATS and there is going to be a press release hosted by Richard Webb with a patient who has a good experience of the service.

Mark also advised that Bal Manoj is keen for a post-operative cataract pathway in association with Rowley Hall hospital. Mark and Shelley Stubbs have met with Bal and Jane Chapman (Priorities Commissioner) on 5th April to discuss this. Jane will put this formally to Rowley Hall. Sue Cutts asked how this would work for North Staffs patients. This is something which would need to be considered as North Staffs practices do not have Webstar. Jane will also liaise with South East Staffs to try to get them on board with PEATS.
8. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Irfan Razvi advised that a proposal for the recommissioning of North Staffs Eye services has been submitted. We are looking to recommision services with a better deal in terms of tariff for the practices and also a management fee on top. The three main areas where we are trying to get a better deal are:
· Acute/PEATS

· Direct Access Cataract

· Glaucoma Referral Refinement Test A

Irfan advised that the next meeting with the CCG to discuss this further is on 18th May.

9. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Stewart Townsend advised that LOCSU have increased the number of Optical Leads and have recruited a Data Manager, this is all part of a wider MECS push.
10. ABDO REPORT 
Mike Cody advised that Clive Marchant is now officially ABDO Vice President for a period of 2 years followed by 2 years as president. 
Mike advised that the CET committee, Low Vision committee and contact lens committee are being disbanded to form one National Clinical Committee. There will be regional leads and 2 or 3 Sub-Regional leads for all areas as the areas are changing. The idea is to get representative Dispensing Opticians on every LOC and to ensure they are the right Dispensing Opticians. They will be able to get training and to become involved in negotiations with Shared Care and CCGs.
11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Meeting dates for the next 12 months have been agreed:
LOC
12th September 2016

14th November 2016

9th January 2017

13th March 2017

8th May 2017

13th June 2017 – AGM

Officers 

11th July 2016

10th October 2016

12th December 2016

13th February 2017

10th April 2017
S Townsend

Chairman
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